Minutes of the Meeting of the South Richland Conservancy District
May 12. 2016

Fulton County Public Library
320 W. 7th Street, Rochester

In attendance were: Joe Hunting, Chairman; Doug Garvison, Vice-Chairman; Jamie Schiff (by phone),
Treasurer/Financial Clerk.

The minutes from the District’s February 18 Annual Meeting were approved.

Rich Martin provided a report on the water line’s operation. The coliform sampling protocol has
changed. It allows in case of failure to test at another collection site prior to having to issue a boil
order. The District tests for coliform once a month, whereas the City of Rochester is required to sample
five times a month due to its different status. The Department of Environmental Management sanitary
inspection took place. The inspector asked for a copy of the sampling plan. The District also samples
for lead and copper and chlorine.

The generator at the pump station was serviced and a new battery has been installed. A new bypass
and check valve were installed. Hydrants were flushed in April with no discoloration in water. The
daily pumping rate average for February through April was approximately 5400 gallons/day.

The annual Consumer Confidence Report (CCR) will be issued shortly. The District’s report includes the
CCR issued by the City.

Paul Stork from AMEC Foster Wheeler handed out several documents pertaining to the groundwater
remediation project. The second performance monitoring event of the 43 performance wells, to gauge
remediation efforts, was recently completed. The documents included a map depicting the treatment
zones, arrays and well locations along with graphs of select performance monitoring wells located in the
treatment zones.

Generally, there have been some nice decreases in contaminant concentrations. There is good
distribution of the bio-amendment, and bacteria populations are positive. Some wells have been
increasing in concentrations, which is to be expected in the short run due to contaminant desorption
from soil as a result of the injections.

The next performance monitoring event is scheduled for June. A bio-amendment injection is
anticipated towards the end of the third quarter. Later in the year, annual monitoring of groundwater
site wide (91 wells) will take place.

Between the plant and the retention pond in back contaminants are being treated with zero valent iron
(ZV1), which is a chemical treatment, rather than a biological treatment as in other areas. This stronger
treatment is due to high concentrations there and groundwater in that area will flow towards, and be
treated by, the ZVI.



The District’s annual report was filed with the Fulton County Superior Court on March 4. The
Amendment to the Letter of Credit that secures Textron’s financial obligations, which increased that
amount to $2,060,000, was received by the District

The next Board meeting will be held on Thursday, September 8, commencing at 5:30 p.m. at the Fulton
County Rochester library branch.

The meeting was thereupon adjourned.
Submitted
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Jamieson Schiff, Treasurer/Financial Clerk




